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To Whom It May Concern 
 
HINCKLEY NATIONAL RAIL FREIGHT INTERCHANGE (HNRFI) 
Additional Letter of Support from the Rail Freight Group 
 
The Rail Freight Group is the representative body for rail freight in the. UK.  Our members include 
rail freight operators, logistics companies, ports, equipment suppliers, property developers and 
support services, as well as retailers, construction companies.     
 
RFG works to influence a policy environment in the UK which supports sustainable growth in rail 
freight. Our campaigning aims to ensure that politicians and key decision-makers are well informed 
and make the right decisions for rail freight and for UK logistics.  Our aim is to increase the volume 
of goods moved by rail, delivering economic growth and helping to decarbonise supply chains.   
 
In our letter of support dated November 2022 we described the increased demand for rail freight 
from business, driven by the need to diversify and decarbonise their supply chains.  We outlined 
how strategic rail freight interchanges were a vital component of this growth, enabling customers to 
cost effectively access rail, and supporting the development of rail services for multiple customers 
located at a single location.    In the intervening period that demand has continued to develop 
strongly, driving the demand for new locations for SRFIs as well as in rail equipment and rolling 
stock. 
 
During 2023, Government has also formally confirmed its support for increasing rail freight.  In 
December 2023 the Department for Transport published a long term growth target of 75% increase 
in rail freight by 2050.  This target assumes some future public sector investment in the rail 
network for freight, including schemes such as the upgrade of Ely Junction, and also continued 
private sector investment such as that proposed at HNRFI.  In addition, shorter term targets for the 
next five years have also been confirmed and will be formally regulated by the Office of Rail and 
Road.  Those targets are 7.5% growth in England and Wales, and 8.7% in Scotland.  Together the 
short and long term targets show Government’s commitment to rail freight growth, and its desire to 
support investment in support of that growth. 
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The site at Hinckley meets the requirements for an SRFI as set out in the National Policy 
Statement for National Networks, and the criteria for success.  Sites such as this will be a 
necessary and vital part of meeting Government’s targets for rail freight growth.  Accordingly, the 
Rail Freight Group is very supportive of schemes such as that proposed at Hinckley.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Maggie Simpson OBE 
Director General 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 








